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Number: A18/2024 Date:   22 July 2024 

 

Statement on Ministerial visit to the Indian Ocean 
Territories 

The Australian Government has regrettably postponed an upcoming Ministerial visit to the Indian Ocean 

Territories (IOT) due to unforeseen circumstances. 

Having visited the IOT last year, the Minister for Territories understands the importance of engaging with our 

communities, including local leaders and businesses, in person. 

Plans for a future Ministerial visit will be shared with the community in due course. 

As your Administrator, I will continue to work with the Minister for Territories and the Government to deliver the 

best outcomes for our region. 

 

Farzian Zainal 

Administrator of Christmas Island and the Cocos (Keeling) Islands 


